MENTORS OF SENIOR PROJECTS, INTEGRAL HONORS CLASS OF ‘05

Thank you for agreeing to serve as a mentor on a senior honors project.  Some of you have mentored many projects in the past; others are serving as mentor for the first time.  I thought it would be helpful to share with you some information on the process of the senior project so you have a better idea of what to expect as the year progresses.

Over the course of the fall semester, each student is to complete a first draft of their research project under your supervision.  It is a good idea for the student to request weekly meetings with their mentors during the autumn term.  The meetings do not have to be long, but it is important for students to be accountable for their progress.  I would suggest a weekly meeting time, since it is easier to cancel unnecessary meeting than to squeeze in one more meeting when things get busy.

Students revise their theses during the spring term.  After submission of the final drafts, defenses are scheduled for mid- to late-April.

The role of the director is to be helpful and supportive not only to students, but also to mentors.  Students should understand that your requirements, expectations, evaluations, and instructions have priority over the director’s in instances where there may be differing opinions.

In most instances the students make good progress towards completing projects of which they are justifiably proud.  There are instances, however, where the student is not making adequate progress.  Although, I hope and expect that all students will complete the projects they have proposed, there may be circumstances where it is fair to warn a student that it seems unlikely that he or she will be able to complete the proposed work.  If at any point you are concerned about the progress of the student’s work, it is essential that you keep the director informed about your concerns so that he/she can be properly supportive of your position.

Please note the following deadlines (these may be revised slightly, but will work for planning purposes):

· Fall Semester – preparation of first draft of thesis

· Wednesday, December 8, 2004 – first full draft submitted to mentor and to director.

· Friday, February 18, 2005 – revised draft to mentor and to director

· Friday, April 8, 2005 – final draft to mentor, director, and the members of the student’s examination committee.

· Note:  all drafts must include up-to-date bibliographies.

· Your mentor may set up additional deadlines which you are also obligated to meet.

These are the deadlines required by the program.  Some mentors find it helpful to establish other deadlines for outlines, chapters, bibliography, additional drafts, etc.  Students are to adhere to any deadlines that you find advisable.

I enclose a copy of the protocol for defenses and a copy of the criteria used for evaluation of the projects.  These are also the criteria used to determine the recipient of the Finlay Award, which is given to the student who completes the most outstanding Integral Honors project.

Mentoring an honors project can be a lot of work; I hope you find it rewarding, as well.  I appreciate your willingness to participate in this exciting experience.  Until the appointment of the next director, I am certainly happy to respond to any questions or concerns that you may have about this process.

